








Dear Parishioners, 
  

Celebrate:   This week Catholic schools throughout  the country will be celebrating Catholic 
Schools Week. Observing this special week give s us the opportunity to  shine a spotlight on 
Mater Dolorosa School. Because the school is located on the Maple St. campus, it is 
sometimes difficult to experience the “connectio n” that the school has with our parish. Our 
Parish Council has made it a goal this year to try to address this issue. 
 

Good News for the Nation:   Catholic schools offer academic exce llence and faith-filled education for 
students nationwide.  National test scores, high school  graduation rates, college attendance and other data 
show that Catholic schools frequently outperform school s in both the public and private sectors. While some 
Catholic schools are challenged by declining enrollments and school closures, the good news is that there is 
a strong demand and enthusiasm for Catholic schools. Thirty-two percent of Catholic schools have waiting 
lists for admission and new schools are opening across the country.   
 

Healthy Enrollment:   We currently have 229 students who atte nd MD School.  Many of our parishioners 
are under the impression that most of the students are from Our Lady of the Cross.  This is clearly not the 
case. As you will see in another article in this bulletin , we have students who are from 15 other parishes in 
the Diocese. We even have non-Catholics who attend our school. It is obvious from these numbers that 
Mater Dolorosa School has an excellent reputation in the area. 
 

Dedication:   We are blessed to have an incredible faculty and staff at our school.  The teachers are 
dedicated and they truly care about each and every studen t.  Several of our teachers have taught at MD for  
almost twenty years while others have been at our sch ool for a year. If only you could see their enthusiasm 
and how they interact with their students. Not only are the students receiving an excellent education but 
they are also learning about Jesus and his Gospel m essage. I wish to express my deepest thanks to our 
principal, Mrs. Linda Rex, our teachers and staff fo r making Mater Dolorosa such a special school.   
 

In the Black:   It is important for you to know that MD school  has been operating in the black for at least the 
past 5 years. Our parish does not  need to subsidize the school! We do, however, pay parish sponsorship  -  
which is something that all parishes who have childre n attending Catholic schools are expected to do.  
Sponsorship means that a parish will pay at least $450.0 0 of a child’s tuition if the following conditions are 
met: the parents are registered members of the parish; they attend Mass regularly; and they contribute at 
least $250.00 in the offertory collectio n. For this school year, our parish w ill pay $30,150.00 in sponsorship.  
Most of this money will come from parish fundraisers,  such as the Fall Festival, $5K Pay Day and Tag Sales. 
 

Financial Aid:   As you know, Catholic schools need to charge tuition in order to operate. Some parents 
would like to send their children to a Catholic school but are not able to afford the tuition. I would like to 
stress that the Diocese does offer financial assistan ce. The application process for financial aid is not 
difficult at all.  If you have questions about the aid that is available, please let me know. 
 

Check It Out:   If you have school age children, I encourage you to consider enrolling them at Mater Dolorosa 
School.  Mrs. Rex would be happy to give you a tour of the school and answer any questions that you may 
have.  If you know someone with children, tell them about Mater Dolorosa and en courage them to give the 
school a call at 532-2831. 
 
 

Peace, 
FR. ALBERT  

 

 

Quotable Quotes  
 

“Don’t forget that the greatest legacy that you can leave your children is faith.”  
 

~ Pope Francis, in a homily during a service in which he baptized 26 babies  
on January 10, the feast of the Baptism of the Lord 


